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Newsletter of the 

         Saint Louis Branch 
                         (Since 1893)                      

2017-2018, No. 5 

 
"AAUW advances equity for women and girls through advocacy, education, philanthropy and research" 

Who we are… 

The Saint Louis Branch of AAUW 
supports the broad goals and actions 
of AAUW by holding public outreach 
events, engaging in political action, 
collaborating with local organizations 
and educational institutions regard-
ing AAUW topics, and by supporting 
area young women and girls directly. 
We promote a “You Can Do It” ap-
proach. We are one of five branches 
in the Saint Louis, MO, area that 
comprise the AAUW Metro Saint 
Louis Interbranch Council (IBC). 

Branch Officers, 2017-2018 

Jan Scott, Co-President 
314-727-6876 
jan@wypstlouis.com 
 

Carol Davis McDonald 
Co-President, Newsletter, Website 
636-227-0511 
davis-mcdonald@outlook.com 
 

Susan Barley, Finance Officer, 
AAUW Fund, Bylaws and Policies 
314-361-2920 
Barley702@gmail.com 
 

Ellen Irons 
Director 
 

Sally McGowan 
Director 
 

Lisa Taylor 
Director 

 
Web Sites:  
 

Branch Web Site:   
http://stlouis-mo.aauw.net 
 

IBC Web Site: 
http://stlouis-ibc.aauw.net  
 

State Web Site: 
www.aauwmo.org  
 

National Web Site: 
www.aauw.org  

We will be discussing a tabling at the St Louis Earth Day Festival* to in-
crease visibility for AAUW and its work; Work Smart updates; IBC update 
(Spring Fling, Title IX project); a panel discussion with the Press Club of St. 
Louis; state conference update (see article on page 6);  other topics of in-
terest and announcements.   Contact Ellen at ironnew@msn.com or her 
phone number in your directory.  
 

*St. Louis Earth Day has built its reputation on its annual Festival, which is now 
recognized as one of the largest Earth Day celebrations in the country but touch-
es over a million individuals through its year-round programming like Recycling 
On the Go, Green Dining Alliance, and Earth Day Action Grants.  The festival will 
take place on April 21-22, Forest Park on the Muny grounds, 11 am to 5 pm daily. 
 

Because Saturday, April 21st, is the same date as Spring Fling, it is requested that 
anyone not attending Spring Fling please volunteer to work shifts at the festival 
on the 21st.  Of course, all members are asked to sign up with Sally McGowan  
(sopawsam@sbcglobal.net) for shifts (two hours or as long as you can) for either 
(or both) days.  

                       Tuesday 
March 13, 2018 

6:30 PM 
 

  Pasta House on Delmar 
   at Bonhomme 

 

  All Are Welcome! 
 

Please RSVP to Ellen for  
                    reservations 

http://stlouis-mo.aauw.net
http://stlouis-ibc.aauw.net
http://www.aauwmo.org
http://www.aauw.org
mailto:ironnew@msn.com
mailto:sopawsam@sbcglobal.net
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BRANCH MEMBER NEWS 

Happy March Birthday! 

4—Diane Sher 
26--Colleen Doyle 

 

Happy April Birthday! 
7—Amy Weisser 

10--Kathleen Farrell 
21—Margaret Weck 

 

Happy May Birthday! 
17--Nancy Collins 

Kathleen Farrell joined our branch in December, at Sue 
Barley’s luncheon for the branch.  She retired from 
teaching in the Department of Communication at St. 
Louis University where an award was named for her:  
the Kathleen Farrell Outstanding Graduate Student 
Award.  She received an S.A. in History/Communication 
from Northern Illinois University; and an M.A. and a 
Ph.D. in Rhetoric/Communication from the University of 
Pittsburgh.  She volunteers with the St. Louis Urban De-
bate League and the League of Women Voters of St. 
Louis, where she served as co-president and produced 
the League of Women Voters/St. Louis Post Dispatch 
Voters Guide.  Kathleen said that she is interested in 
legislative work, likes to work with middle school and 
high school students, and likes book clubs and water 
aerobics.  She was honored at the 2017 Missouri Wom-
en’s Network’s Equality Day at the Clayton Plaza Hotel 
last August 26th.  Her contact information to add to 
your membership directory is 314-773-2876 (H), 314-
302-8400 (C), and  kathleenfarrell@earthlink.net.   

Welcome to Our 
Newest Member! 

Long-time Member Mary 
Bruemmer celebrated her 
98th birthday on February 
26th.  Jan and Carol visited 
with her that day, arriving just 
after her lunch outing.  Mary 
is a delight to visit. She has 
lots to tell us.  Although she 
has vision difficulty, her friend 
at St. Louis University, Mary 
Krieg, reads our mail to her.  

Mary is in the directory in case you would like her address.   

 

The Women’s 
March-St. Louis 

Anniversary 

January 20, 2018 
 

 

It was a chilly, 
dreary day, but 
the crowd kept 
coming.  And 
coming.  
 

At least three of our members rallied with the 
crowd. Sally, Ellen, and Jan carry the signs from 
Mary Engelbreit that were used in the 2017 march. 

Missouri Women’s 
Network 
Legislative Day 
January 13, 2018 
 

A summary of the retreat 
was in last month’s news-
letter.  Carol (left), Sally 

(center), and Ellen (right) 
attended.  Linda Lindsey also 
attended.  The board  (left) 
was used to record priority 
suggestions in a brainstorm-
ing session.  The priorities 
then were voted on. 
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Membership Directories  

Did you receive one?  They 
were handed out at a meeting 
or mailed.  If you are new and 
have not received one, please 
call Carol at 636-227-0511 or e-
mail to davis-mcdonald@               
outlook.com. 

ST LOUIS INTERBRANCH COUNCIL  
 

The AAUW St. Louis Metro Interbranch Council (IBC) consists of 
representatives from each of the St. Louis AAUW branches.  The 
following officers from each branch are members of IBC:  presi-
dent, program vice president, membership vice president, and a 
member at large. All AAUW members are invited to attend 
meetings and participate in IBC activities.  
 

The next IBC meeting will be Tuesday, May 22, 7 p.m., at the 
Daniel Boone County Library.  All AAUW members are welcome 
to attend.  We will share information about the Spring Fling held 
on April 21, 2018. 

It’s almost time again for our annual Spring 

Fling. See the flyer on page 8 for details and 

a registration form. 
 

We are very fortunate that Sally has arranged for Miss  Ju-
bilee to be the entertainment after lunch.  Miss Jubilee has 
been entertaining audiences in St. Louis and beyond since 
2007.  Led by powerhouse vocalist Valerie Kirchhoff, Miss 
Jubilee plays an energetic blend of Hot Jazz, Hokum, and 
Low-Down Blues from the 1920s and 30s. Their one-of-kind 
repertoire draws heavily from the bluesy and swingin’ 
sounds of St. Louis and Chicago’s south side. Fueled by a 
hard driving rhythm section and gutbucket horns, Miss Ju-
bilee is a favorite for fans of all ages.  
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=q4IvGygREQY 
 

The fundraiser this year is sponsored by the Kirkwood-
Webster Groves Branch.  It will be a ticket raffle of          
PIZZAZZY PURSES.  If you would like to donate one or help  

Public Policy Update by Lisa Taylor 
 

The Chronicle of Higher Education had a very lengthy 
article in their January 26, 2018, publication titled Mak-
ing Sexual Assault Hearings Fair:  How colleges Train 
and Choose Those Who Serve on Title XI Panels Is 
Changing.   
 

As we read and share information from the article, 
there are a couple of things we should keep in mind.  
Remember,  
 The University of Virginia is a “flagship” university 
 Laws, policies, and procedures vary from state to 

state, and  
 Financial resources for colleges are very challeng-

ing at this time. 
 

There was a four-year investigation of the University of 
Virginia because they failed to resolve sexual assault 
complaints “promptly and equitably,” according to the 
U.S. Department of Education for Civil Rights, which 
was the basis for a “hostile environment.”  Therefore, 
they had violated the gender equity law also known as 
Title IX.  Other issues involved were the solicited panel-
ists for the disciplinary process which gave the appear-
ance of a conflict of interest and the panelists did not 
have proper training on how to understand forensic or 
medical evidence, such as rape kits, drug or alcohol 
tests. 
 

As a resolution agreement, the University agreed to 
change their sexual assault policies.  There were chang-
es made as to who would serve as panelists, and their 
responsibilities were more defined. 
 

The main points of consideration when selecting a pan-
el are: willingness to serve, lack of bias, good bedside 
manner, confidentiality, and diversity.  Having a diverse 
panel is crucial because it is probably the most obvious 
to victims of sexual assault and will give them an im-
pression of having a fair and equitable hearing and not 
the expected “faculty representation.” 
 

Colleges cannot overlook the important and lasting 
work of sexual assault hearing panelists and the service 
they provide to the campus community.  Colleges have 
an obligation to find and train the right people, and the 
right people will have a fair and effective panel.  
 

Note:  Let Lisa know if you have a topic you would like 
to have explored.  

"Gender equality is more than a goal in itself. It is a pre-

condition for meeting the challenge of reducing poverty, 

promoting sustainable development, and building good 

governance." -- Kofi Annan 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=q4IvGygREQY
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AAUW National Conference for 
College Women Student Leaders 

 

May 30–June 2, 2018 • University of 
Maryland, College Park 

 

NCCWSL is the place for women students to harness their 
leadership potential and view the world through new 
perspectives.  They will leave with the tools needed to 
propel their career forward and drive change on their 
campus or in their community.  
 

Thanks to the efforts of Deb McWard, AAUW Missouri 
college-university liaison, the St. Louis Interbranch Coun-
cil (IBC) has sent students of area college and university 
members to NCCWSL for the past several years.  Six (now 
five) branches and generous individual members pool 
funds to pay for registration and air fare, plus extra funds 
to cover ground transportation and off-campus meals.   
 

The students who were selected to attend the confer-
ence this coming May are 

 Taylor Michl, a junior at Webster University.  Her 
majors are Women, Gender, and Sexuality Studies 
and Spanish.  She is an undergraduate research assis-
tant in the Psychology Department investigating the 
career development of psychologists working in on-
cology.  She was chosen as one of ten student liai-
sons on the Student Conduct and Sexual Offense 
Hearing Boards.  She also has been the development 
intern at Doorways, a nonprofit residential center for 
HIV+ people in poverty in Missouri and Illinois.   

 Shima Rostami, a graduate student at Lindenwood 
University.  She is working on her doctorate in edu-
cation.  She earned a B.S. in Islamic Jurisprudence 
and Law from Imam Sadiq University, Tehran, and an 
M.S. in Criminal Justice and Law Enforcement, Lin-
denwood (Belleville, IL).  Shima is completing a re-
search project that raises awareness of human 
trafficking on college campuses.  She is willing to be 
the AAUW liaison at Lindenwood University.  For the 

with the contents of one, please call or e-mail Carol or Jan.  
The purses are to contain items that are “secret.”  The only 
clue is a note you place on the outside that hints as to 
what is inside—punny, funny, poetic, or just plain.   
 

Ingredients: 
1 purse (gently used is fine) 
1 gift card, wrapped (donated is best) 
Filler, wrapped (optional) 
Décor as needed 
1 poem (Example: 

 A dinner date tonight?  
“Bid” on this bag, it’s just right!   
The card inside adds trend-setting might 
To a lovely date that’s just right!) 

We Are Invited: 
AAUW BALLWIN-CHESTERFIELD BRANCH: 
 What - Art Against Trafficking, third presentation, 

sponsored by SCCAT (St. Charles Coalition Against 
Trafficking), free.  Solid Lines Productions will perform 
a staged reading focusing on sex trafficking which will 
be followed by a talk-back discussion of this modern 
day form of slavery.  

 When - Thursday, March 15, 2018, 7:00-8:45 PM 
 Where - St Charles City-County Branch Library, 427 

Spencer Rd, St. Peters 63376 
 Information:  apatriciashores@att.net 
 

AAUW ST. CHARLES BRANCH: 
 What - Ladies Tea Time Trivia, a unique trivia featur-

ing 10 categories of women’s interests and general 
topics (NO men’s sports). 

 When - Saturday, April 7, 2018, 1:00-3:00 PM (doors 
open at 12:30 PM) 

 Where - Fellowship Hall, Faith United Methodist 
Church, 2950 Droste Rd, St. Charles 

 How - Send a check payable to “AAUW St. Charles 
Branch” for $15 (single, or $90 for a table of 6) with 
your contact information to AAUW, 624 Rebecca Dr, 
St. Charles, MO 63301.   

 Information:  Rose Ann at 636-946-5226 
 

AAUW FERGUSON-FLORISSANT BRANCH: 
 What - Buffet luncheon with award-winning author 

and editor George Hodgman.  His recent book, 
Bettyville, humorously paints a picture of his mother. 

 When - Saturday, May 19, 2018 
 Where - Catering to You, 12775 New Halls Ferry Road 

(north county) 
 How - Send a check before May 15th for $22 (payable 

to the branch) to Pam Meyers, 3505 Greenway Chase, 
Florissant, MO 63031.   

 Information:  314-831-6884, 314-921-7109, 314-831-
5359. 

AAUW KIRKWOOD-WEBSTER GROVES BRANCH: 
 What - Women’s History Month program, Ste.   

Geneviève:  French Colonial Life  and the Role of 
Women, presentation by Tandy Thompson, board 
president, New France: The Other Colonial America; 
and member and volunteer of the National Society 
of Colonial Dames of America-Missouri; and AAUW 
K-WG. 

 When:  Thursday, March 22, 2018, 7:00 PM 
 Where:  Webster Groves Library, lower level, 301 E. 

Lockwood Ave, Webster Groves 63119 
 Information:  call Marsha, 636-256-3746 

mailto:apatriciashores@att.net
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IBC ¡ADELANTE! BOOK GROUP  

This group, started in 1996 as a com-
ponent of AAUW’s diversity outreach 
program, meets in September, Octo-
ber, and January through May to dis-
cuss books written from diverse per-
spectives. AAUW members from all 
St. Louis area branches are welcome. 
 

Where:  Barnes & Noble, Chesterfield Oaks Shopping   
 Center, 1600 Clarkson Road 

When:    1:30 pm the 4th Thursday of the month 
Contact:  Teri Brecht, tebrecht@yahoo.com 

 
 

Mar 22  Little Fires Everywhere, by Celeste Ng. 
  Reviewer:  Lorna Anderson  
 

Apr 26  Stolen Beauty: A Novel, by Laurie Lico Al- 
  banese.  Reviewer:  Grace Poertner  
 

May 24  The Gilded Years: A Novel, by Karin Tanabe.  
  Reviewer:  Lynne Roney 
 

Sep 27  Threading My Prayer Rug: One Woman’s Jour-  
  ney from Pakistani Muslim to American Mus- 
  lim, by Sabeeha Rehman.  Reviewer:  Betty  
  Takahashi 

IBC MEET ’N EAT LUNCH  
(formerly Downtown Lunch) 
You are invited to meet and lunch with area 
AAUW members on the 3rd Tuesday of each 
month at 11:45 am. Good conversation and 
interesting restaurants! For reservations  
and car pooling, contact Kay Meyer at 314-962-7487 or kicmey-
er@yahoo.com.  
 
 

Mar 20   Mango, 1001 Washington Ave, 63101 (Peruvian) 
 

Apr 17    The Clover and the Bee, 100 W. Lockwood,   
                 Webster Groves 
 

May 15   Cathy’s Kitchen, 250 S. Florissant Rd, Ferguson  
 

Jun 19    Square One Brewery, 1727 Park Ave, Lafayette  
  Square

Contact Carol to add something 

to a future newsletter. 

2018 INTERNATIONAL RELATIONS LECTURE SERIES 
The Ethical Society Auditorium, 9001 Clayton Rd, 63117 
 

AAUW Metro St. Louis Interbranch Council joins with the 
Tuesday Women’s Association (TWA) to present four free 
lectures to the community on aspects of international re-
lations.  Gather at 10 a.m. for coffee and social time.  
Attendees are invited to bring a bag lunch and stay after-
wards to further discuss the topic.    
 
Mar 13:     Human Trafficking:  An  
     International Problem 
Whitney Howland has worked as the 
Human Trafficking Victim    Services 
Social Worker at the    International 
Institute of St. Louis since 2016.  In 
this role, she provides intensive case 
management to clients and screens 
potential victims of trafficking, provides technical assis-
tance and training to service providers.  Currently she acts 
as the agency’s liaison to the Federal District of Eastern 
Missouri’s Human Trafficking Task Force, and she organiz-
es the St. Louis Rescue and Restore Coalition.   
Coordinator:  Pam Ross 
Assistant Coordinator:  Julia Triplett 
 

Apr 10:      The Assault on Global 
      Democracy  

Ryan D. Kulik has spent over 20 
years working as a lobbyist and 
public relations consultant with 
an emphasis in Government com-
munications.  He specializes in 
taking controversial issues and creating new partnerships 
with the goal of implementing positive social change.  
Through SeedSing.com, Mr. Kulik has created a communi-
ty of independent journalists who, without influence or  

past two years, Shima has been the part-time program 
director for the St. Charles Coalition Against Human 
Trafficking (SCCAT) and has been the driving force behind 
three conferences open to the public.  Under her leader-
ship, SCCAT put together the first teach training for Ft. 
Zumwalt School District (St. Peters, MO);  represented MO 
at a regional conference by the Office of Violence Against 
Women in Kentucky; and has made connections with law 
enforcement officers, Homeland Security, U.S. Immigra-
tion and Customs agents, whom she often includes in 
presentations.  She also is a members of AAUW Ballwin-
Chesterfield. 
 

NCCWSL by the Numbers (2017 Demographics):  800 con-
ference attendees; 306 colleges and universities repre-
sented; 100 exhibitors at the Career and Graduate School 
fairs; 48 states represented. 
 

AAUW by the Numbers:  800 college-university members; 
130 student organizations; 1,000 campus representatives; 
8,000 student associates on campuses. 
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NATIONAL  

AAUW of MISSOURI 

Plan to attend the AAUW of Missouri Annual Member-
ship Meeting and Leadership Conference at the Holiday 
Inn Executive Center in Columbia, MO, May 4-5, 2018.    
 

 
 
Special guest will be our CEO Kimberly Churches.  A re-
ception is planned so that you can meet her on Friday, 
May 4, at 7 pm.  On Saturday she will kick off our confer-
ence with her keynote address “A Call to Action.” 
 

In addition to holding our annual state meeting, other 
sessions will be offered on social media, how to spot fake 
news, and a panel discussion on young women’s per-
spectives on today’s issues.  Early-bird registration and 
hotel reservations are due April 15.  A registration form is 
at the end of this newsletter. 
 

The state board voted to give $200 to each branch that 
sends members to the conference to help defray cost; 
so if you would like to take advantage of having some 
of your expenses paid, contact Carol or Jan. 
 

If you choose to arrive in Columbia on Friday, consider 
attending the board meeting at 2 pm in the hotel.   
 
A more detailed article about the conference appears in Mis-
souri in Motion, AAUW MO’s newsletter that you received ear-
lier this month.  It also is available on the state’s website at 
http://aauw-mo.aauw.net/. 
 
 
 

"WHEREAS, the women of the United States have been treated as second-class citizens and have not been entitled the full 

rights and privileges, public or private, legal or institutional, which are available to male citizens of the United States."  

—Joint Resolution of Congress, 1971 

2017-2018 Skill-Training Webinars 
 

Webinars are held on the second Tuesday of every month 
at 6 PM CT.  You will find information on how to sign up 
for these webinars in your biweekly issue of Mission & 
Action and on www.aauw.org.  Please note that schedul-
ing is subject to change, as many of these webinars are 
collaborative efforts between member leaders, staff, and 
outside experts. 
 March 13, 2018:  How to Get Publicity.  Your branch 

holds great events an does wonderful things in your 
community.  How do you get the publicity you de-
serve? 

 May 8, 2018:  Writing to Engage.  Find out how to 
make the most of your websites, brochures, news-
letters, and emails. 

 June 12, 2018:  Creating the Value of Membership.  
Learn how to help current and future members feel 
connected to AAUW’s work and realize the value of 
their membership.   

In It for Life?  Make It Official 
Put your values into action and empower women and girls 
for generations to come! Contact AAUW to upgrade from 
annual to lifetime membership today and you will receive 
a letter of recognition, a certificate, and a lapel pin that 
you can wear proudly knowing that you’ve put your val-
ues into action to advance AAUW’s mission. Lifetime 
membership in AAUW is a one-time, fully tax-deductible 
gift of $980. Take advantage of this opportunity to be-
come a life member at this rate before March 16! 

bias, spotlight the politics and popular culture of the day. 
 

Recent years have seen the global communities get more 
connected with the rise of inexpensive technology.  Many 
people, like Mr. Kulik, thought this new global connectivity 
would advance the humanist philosophy and bring free-
dom to a larger group of people.  The rise of nationalist 
figures like Donald Trump, Narendra Modi, and Rodrigo 
Duterte has shown a retreat of traditional humanist val-
ues.  Is the dream of Global Democracy gone?  What does 
the future of freedom look like? 
Coordinator:  Usha Sathe  
Assistant Coordinator:   Nancy Hutchins  
 

In case of inclement weather, please call 314-991-0995, 
x224.  Please note that the driveway is heated! 

Equity Action Day 
Join supporting organizations in Missouri and lobby legisla-
tors in Jefferson City for this important issue! Flyer with 
information is at the end of this newsletter. 
 

When:    April 10, 9:30 am – 3:00 pm 

    10:00 am Legislative Briefings 

    Noon Lunch 

    1:00 pm Citizen Lobbying 

    2:30 pm Wrap Up 

Where:    Bus from St. Louis $27; box lunch $11 

Contact:    Karen Francis, karenbitzafrancis@yahoo.com or  
Pat Shores, apatriciashores@att.net 

Meet CEO Kim Churches! 

http://aauw-mo.aauw.net/mim
http://aauw-mo.aauw.net/%20
mailto:connect@aauw.org
http://salsa4.salsalabs.com/dia/track.jsp?v=2&c=pY1RLeI%2FIoBXPiLadJLzdFSx3Yth9%2FFv
mailto:karenbitzafrancis@yahoo.com
mailto:apatriciashores@att.net
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Events that Support the AAUW Mission 

This section contains information about events spon-
sored by local organizations that support our AAUW 
mission. If you know of an event that you would like to 
see listed here, submit information about it to Carol at 
davis-mcdonald@outlook.com 

National Council of Jewish Women (NCJW) 

Advocacy in Action 3rd Thursday 

Lunch & Learn Program (Bring your own)  

School-to-Prison Pipeline – March 15 

Black students are 4-6 times more likely to be suspend-
ed than their white peers, funneling many into the pris-
on system and perpetuating the cycle of poverty, low 
educational attainment and structural inequities that 
span generations. Daniela Velazquez from the ACLU will 
share details of their initiative on unequal discipline and 
ways we can support those efforts and help improve 
outcomes for minority youth. 
When:    11:45 am 

Where:    NCJW St. Louis, 295 N. Lindbergh 

RSVP:       https://www.ncjwstl.org/lunch-and-learn/ 

St. Louis Press Club 

"What is Fake News?:  Information Literacy in a 
World of Viral News" 
 

Panelists include: 
 Don Corrigan of Times Newspapers 

 Alvin Reid of St. Louis American and Donnybrook 

 Betsey Bruce, retired KTVI anchor 

 Julie Smith of Webster University 

 Moderator Carol Daniel of KMOX 
 

When:    Sunday, April 15, 2:00 pm 

Where:    Kirkwood Public Library, 140 E. Jefferson 
 

Calendar 

March 2018 – Women’s History Month 

8       International Women’s Day 
13     International Relations Lecture Series #3 
16   New dues in effect 
19-23  MO legislature spring break 
20     Eat and Meet, Mango 
22     IBC ¡Adelante! Book Group, 1:30 pm 
22  Comment period for national bylaws closes 
 

April 2018 - Sexual Assault Awareness Month 

7      National Girl Me-Too Day 
10    International Relations Lecture Series #4 
10    MO Women’s Network Equity Action Day 
17    Meet and Eat, The Clover and the Bee 
21    IBC Spring Fling, Glen Echo Country Club 
28    MO History Day 
 
 

May 2018 

4      AAUW of MO Board Meeting, 2 pm 
4      Reception for CEO Kimberly Churches 
5      AAUW of MO Annual Meeting and Leadership Training,  
        Columbia, MO  
15   Meet and Eat, Cathy’s Kitchen 
18 MO legislative session ends 
19 30 -June 2     NCCWSL 
 

June 2018 

19     Eat and Meet, Square One Brewery & Distillery 
 

August 2018 

25    MO Women’s Network 30th Annual Women’s Equality Day 
Brunch 

http://www.ncjwstl.org
https://www.ncjwstl.org/lunch-and-learn/
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